REPORT TO LEAD MEMBER (HOUSING)                                                             12th April 2001 

TIGER MOTH SQUARE ENVIRONMENTAL IMPROVEMENTS – REPORT OF TENDERS

1.0
Purpose of the Report
1.2
To seek approval to the lowest revised tender.

2.0
Background
2.1
Approval to the sketch scheme and costs was obtained on 2nd February 2001.

2.2
This scheme is part funded by the Arts Lottery and the City Council has been working closely with artists.

3.0
Details
3.1
Tenders were returned from the 4 tenderers as shown on the attached sheet.

3.2
The budget estimate was £ 99,887 (excluding fees and artworks).  The lowest tender was £140,580.25 (excluding fees and artworks), which was £40,693.25 above the estimate, due to the unusual nature of the project, which has entailed working with artists based in London and Glasgow.

3.3 The reasons for the higher cost are:

(a)
The estimate was based on a sketch drawing provided by the artists. The scheme      needed to be developed to ensure that it could be constructed and that it was as robust as possible.  This process increased the cost;  

(b) When detailing up the scheme the materials decided upon by the artists were more expensive than those estimated;

(c)
Inflation rates in building contracts have increased since the estimate was carried out; and

(d)
Work to the area where Peregrine Drive flats are to be demolished has been added into the contract.

3.4 Lowering the specification of materials has reduced the tender figure.  This has been achieved without changing the content of the scheme.  Changes to the content would have affected the Arts Lottery funding. The subsequent savings amount to £ 23,137.21

3.5 The revised tender sum is therefore £117,443.21

4.0
Financial Implications
4.1
The total cost of the scheme is £ 141, 677.21 inclusive of fees of £ 24,139.00 (see attached sheet for breakdown of fees).

4.2 The scheme is funded by Arts Lottery Grant and matched funding from the Housing Capital Programme.

4.3 Financial provision to cater for the shortfall of £17,556.21 is available from the Housing Capital New Starts Programme 2001/02.  The small-scale nature of the scheme, and the complexity of working with artists (co-ordination, including checking all details and changes with them) have resulted in a substantially higher proportion of fees being incurred compared to larger schemes.

5.0
Conclusion
5.1
Approval of the revised tender will enable a start on site to ensure receipt of Arts Lottery Funding.

6.0
Recommendations
6.1
That the Director of Housing Services, in consultation with the Lead Member/Deputy Lead Member, approve the lowest revised tender.
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